In case you missed it….. How the Board Cut Winter – excerpts from August 29, 2012  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hanna Isreal – Student Trustee: Implementing this change I feel there's no effective way to do it and students are going to be impacted by this [background applause] and at a time when PCC is so backlogged with students, I don't think this information can get to them quick enough. I've been an Associate Student for two years. It has been so difficult to get information out to students. There is no infrastructure in place…and students register with old emails, they aren't prompted to fix them. …I wanted to let everyone know that there is a serious buy-in to save winter intersession. There's serious shared governance, participatory governance buy-in to keeping this calendar… if I can just echo the sentiments of Professor Hanvey, I think with how this meeting was conducted today, it proves that there's a lot of unanswered questions and there is a lot of collaboration that needs to take place before such a calendar change is made. And so I'll leave it there.

Linda Wah: Well actually .. Trustee Thomson did ask a question that I wanted clarification on that I guess if the board were to defer the decision until and allow President Hanvey and President Fraser and Dr. Bell maybe to meet and to see whether or not we could mitigate this I mean is it likely that we would be able to come up with the solution quickly? So that the board could have a special meeting or... >> 

Simon Fraser: We can arrange a meeting anytime. We could arrange a meeting for next week if... >> 

Linda Wah: I mean with all of the issues is that even viable for us to even defer this? …With all of the issues that you are -- and all of the, I guess contentions against the calendar would you even have the time to mitigate any of these issues? >> 

Simon Fraser: Again I hesitate to speak as the senate has not really discussed this trimester calendar. But I do feel that faculty were away, they were on vacation and we just got back this week and this week especially is extremely stressful and I think it would be really important before a decision is made on this matter for faculty to feel that they had a chance at least to express their views about it in terms of pedagogy from the senate's perspective and of course there are sort of load issues that the faculty association could discuss as well. But I just think in respect to those well-meaning faculty they just really want to make sure that they have a chance to weigh in first. I think it would be respectful if we were to let them have that chance before you make a decision. [Applause]

Geoffrey Baum: Dr. Mann? 

Jeanette Mann: It's my understanding that the board has already made the decision that there will be no classes during the winter intersession. I hope everyone understands this. We're talking about a winter intersession with no classes. No classes, so the decision is really are we going to have a winter session with no classes and furlough all the non-faculty and the faculty also in a sense will be furloughed because none of them will be teaching --- OR are we going to start the semester earlier and have everyone on campus, no one will be furloughed and then we will have TWO summer sessions where EVERYONE will be employed and faculty will have classes to teach. That to me is the decision that we're looking at. [shouting from audience] >>

Geoffrey Baum: Trustee Brown, did you have any questions that you'd like to ask about the recommendation? 

Berlinda Brown: Well, I think after hearing all the decisions and the questions and the emotions, I definitely will like to support this proposal. However, I'm very persuaded that one more week would not kill anyone. So I would actually agree with just giving the respect to what the senate president is saying. That would be my take, just so that we could do this. Just so when it's done because it has GOT to be done one way or another. So as I was saying, I think it would not be a bad idea to just discuss it with the faculty.]. >> 

Geoffrey Baum: … it is absolutely clear to me where the Associated Students stands on this. It's absolutely clear to me where the Faculty Association stands on the recommendation. It's absolutely clear to me what the administration's recommendation is. And so I'd like to entertain a motion on the proposed recommendation. >>

Hanna Israel: I move to postpone this item. >> 

Geoffrey Baum: Is there a second? >> 

Unknown:. >>Second.

Geoffrey Baum: Okay lets have discussion on the motion to postpone. Yes, Dr. Mann? >> 

Jeanette Mann: Yes I'd like to speak against the motion to postpone. I see nothing that can be gained and as far as discussing the pedagogical changes, I don't know what pedagogy you're going to -- concerns you have if you don't have any classes at all. Otherwise you're just starting the spring semester earlier. So I think there's nothing to be gained by delay and so I'm going to vote against this and if this motion fails, I will move that we approve this tonight [shouting from audience]

Linda Wah: Okay so after the adoption of the tentative calendar you expect a process of discussion and then at what point do you expect ….  and then we'll vote on a final calendar after the process of discussion? 

>> Dr. Rocha: What we'll do by adopting the tentative calendar tonight, it will enable us to engage the Faculty Association immediately, okay, like tomorrow, all right?…Now the requirement to negotiate in good faith, if I'm reading the material correctly and I believe that I am, means that yes the administration must return to you and report the results of that negotiation and you will have an opportunity to evaluate the results of that negotiation and yes you will make a -- I will put to you a final question or decision to move forward. But I think that, you know, so that would be the answer to your question [chuckle], Trustee Wah. >> 

Geoffrey Baum: So Trustee Martin hasn't had a chance to say anything. So I'm going to ask Trustee Martin, I'm going to make a comment and then we're going to move on -- we're going to take action on the motion….I'm recognizing Trustee Martin first and then we'll go to others. Did you want to withdraw the motion? >>

Hanna Israel: No [chuckle]. >>

Geoffrey Baum: Okay so let me recognize another trustee... >> 

John Martin: Okay I've tried to really listen intently to the discussion on all sides of this and I have to say as a trustee, I'm trying to listen for substance and fact and have to kind of sort through the emotion and the more we get this back ground noise actually it makes it very difficult for me …As I analyze the motion to wait, I'm deeply concerned about waiting. I'm deeply concerned … it seems to me,…that we do need to do as Dr. Bell said and have a methodology and a systematic to make sure some of those catch up, make-up, things that were needed in the original six in the middle could be afforded. So that's where I'm going to come down after listening to this along today so hence on the motion to postpone I'm going to vote against that and then I will support if there is one, an administration -- the calendar to move on to the tentative calendar..
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